Testimony re Oregon House Bill 2817
Pharmaceutical Industry Gift Registration Bill
(April 15, 2005)
The pharmaceutical industry is far and away the most profitable industry in the United States. Americans spend almost $200 billion per year on pharmaceuticals. Pharmaceutical company sales revenue tripled over the last decade, while prices increased 150%, compared to a 50% increase in the consumer price index. Spending on prescription drugs accounts in part for rising, out of control health care costs.The United States is the only industrialized country not to regulate prescription drug prices, which helps to explain why drug prices here are 2-3 times greater than in other western democracies.
Such costs could be justified if profits were largely re-invested in research on new agents, however drug companies spend more on advertising and marketing than on research and development. The pharmaceutical industry spends between $12 billion and $15 billion per year on marketing, or $8000 to $15,000 per physician.

A wealth of published, peer-reviewed data confirm that such marketing influences physicians’ prescribing patterns, and is frowned upon by patients. Interactions between physicians and drug company marketing representatives, which are very common, often entail gifts to physicians. Gifts both large and small have been shown to influence physicians’ willingness to prescribe certain drugs and to make them less likely to prescribe cheaper, equally effective generic medications. Voluntary guidelines to limit lavish gifts have been ineffective.
Extending their influence over medicine, drug companies also increasingly set the research agendas of academic medical centers, and provide the majority of financial support for the continuing medical education of physicians in the United States.

House Bill 2817 is an important and common sense piece of legislation. Patients should never have to wonder if their doctors’ prescriptions were influenced by gifts of cash, food, or travel. Requiring all pharmaceutical manufacturing companies to disclose annually to the Department of Justice the value, nature and purpose of gifts and other economic subsidies given to health care providers and institutions will help restore the credibility of the medical profession and the public’s collective trust in medicine in general, and in their physician’s prescribing practices in particular. This bill will help uphold the ethical standards that the public has a right to expect from the medical profession.
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